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A Visit from Olympian, World      
Record Holder and Gold Medallist! 
 

As we get ready for our series of Sports Days and celebration of the 
Commonwealth Games in Birmingham, we were delighted to wel-
come Sarah Ruckwood to school to bring assemblies to KS1 and KS2.   

The children had an amazing  experience, seeing someone within our 
own school community who has had such an illustrious past. Children  
got to try on Sarah’s Medals (the real ones!), watch footage of an im-
portant medal winning race, walk a ‘Queen’s Baton’ around the hall 
and hear what life is like for an elite athlete.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children were left to reflect on how Sarah’s suc-
cess came from her dedication to follow the 
same values as we hold precious at Coleshill, 
with amongst others, perseverance being key in 
pursuing our dreams. 

I would like to thank Mrs Ruckwood not just for 
being willing to come in and see our children but 
investing so much 
time in creating the 
resources which 
made the session so 
memorable.  

CALENDAR DATES 

June 

22nd Dazzlers' Dance Competition 

23rd Year 1 trip 

23rd Sports day: Early Years  

24th Sports day: Years 3, 4, 5, 6 

24th Year 2 trip 

27th Reception trip 

27th Bake off week 

29th Sports day: Years 1 and 2 

July 

5th Year 6 performances, 2pm 

and 6pm 

6th Move up day 

7th Year 3 parent workshop, 2pm 

13th Year 5 trip 

15th Year 6 leavers service and 

party, 9.30am 

19th KS2 disco 

21st Last day of term—school 

closes at 2pm 



Nursery places for September 

If you are interested in a nursery place for September, either in our pre-school or 2&3 year 
old classes, please email nursery3586@welearn365.com or contact the office for a register 
of interest form. 

Nursery Father’s Day  

We were pleased to welcome some special visitors into pre-
school to help celebrate Father’s Day this week.  
Children enjoyed spending time with their grown up and playing together in 
the sunshine. We’re sure everyone will love these cute cards the children 
have made! This weekend we think of all the dads, grandads and father fig-
ures in our lives, including those who cannot be with us. 
 

Stone age art in Year 3 

Year 3 enjoyed creating some Stone Age 
art of animals this week. We used paints 
that we mixed to change the shade, tint 
and tone and natural resources such as 
sticks, leaves and stones to see what it 
would have been like all those years ago 
in the Stone Age. It was a bit trickier 
than we originally thought!  
 

 

 

 

Year 5- Art  

For our Art this term in Year 5, we are looking at the artist Claude 
Monet.  
We spent some time on the field being inspired to have a go at some 'impressionism 
art'.  We loved using different media to create this style of art and getting ready for 
our final masterpiece!  



Special Mentions                                                 
- Our stars of the week! 
This Week’s Achievers—Well done! 
 
 

 
 
 

 

*** CHAMPIONS *** Netball news *** CHAMPIONS *** 
Children from Year 5 and 6 took part in the Solihull Netball League Playoff Finals this 
week and came away winners! 

First of all, the school’s netball 1st team defeated Bishop 
Wilson 9-4 in the semi-final of the playoffs. We then went on 
to play Kingshurst Primary in the final (who the team previ-
ously lost 6-1 against just 3 weeks ago in the league stage of 
the competition).  

In the final however, the team put on an outstanding perfor-
mance to come out winners 12-2 to win the Solihull Netball 
league for the first time.  

The netball team still have the North Warwickshire finals to 
look forward to coming up in July.   

A Huge well done to the Coleshill CE Primary Netball 1st 
Team: Lacey, Colson, Ethan, Ella, Finn, Bethany and Rosie. 



School pets 
Billie and Betty our school guinea pigs enjoyed some time in the sunshine this week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer holiday club 
We have been informed by Clubszone that they have not been able to secure funding for the summer hol-
iday club, so at the moment they won’t be running any sessions from school this summer. We will keep 
you informed if this changes. 

Building work 
Following completion of the new roof and the new toilets in KS2, we’re moving on to another exciting pro-
ject! Work will soon begin on the construction of a new summerhouse on the Year 3 playground. We hope 
there will be minimal inconvenience, but please take care as you walk around at school drop off and pick 
up times. 

Class photos 
The proofs for your child’s class photo have been sent home. If you wish to order one, 
please follow the instructions on the envelope and return it with the payment to the school 
office. Thank you. 
 

Online Safety 

Our digital leaders have been educating their classes about the use of the safe site 
youtube-kids this week. https://www.youtubekids.com/ 

See the links below to identify how it can become a safe online space in you home. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/parent-controls-docs/parental-control-
youtube-kids-app.pdf 

Parental controls guide 

Step by step guide 12 Tap the report icon and select from the options ‘Inappropriate audio’ 
or ‘Inappropriate visuals’. If you are signed in when reporting the video it will be automati-
cally blocked from the... 

www.internetmatters.org 

https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/parent-controls-docs/parental-control-youtube-kids-app.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/parent-controls-docs/parental-control-youtube-kids-app.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/parent-controls-docs/parental-control-youtube-kids-app.pdf
http://www.internetmatters.org


Fundraising Efforts—the big snip! 
WOW! Freya is cutting her very long hair to be used in the making of a 
real hair wig. Well done for making such a gift. But not just that, Freya 
and her family would love to raise enough money for the wig to be ac-
tually made too.  The average cost of making a real hair wig is £550! 
It would be great if you could support this good cause by making a do-
nation online at: https://gofund.me/ddb7894c 

Sports Days — you’re invited! 
 
You are warmly invited to join us for our forthcoming sports days. 
We’re looking forward to having everyone together for the first proper sports day since COVID. The 
events will take place during the morning, from 9.15—11.15 approx. You are welcome to make your way 
to the field after you have dropped your child off. Parents will be seated on the playground side of the 
field (you may wish to bring a chair or blanket to sit on.  
There is no limit (within reason) on numbers so friends 
and family are welcome to attend, but please do re-
main behind the barrier. 
 
Children should come to school in their PE kit for the 
day.  
They can wear a t-shirt in their house colour if they 
have one, but no football kits please! Please ensure 
they have a water bottle, as well as a hat and sun-
cream already applied at home if the weather is hot. 

 
Hot weather 
As the weather gets warmer, please ensure your child has 
a water bottle in school and has a high factor suncream 
applied at home before coming in. Please name any hats. 

SPORTS DAYS:  
All 9.15am Starts;  

Thursday 23rd June (finish 10:15 approx.) 
>>> Early Years (pre-school and Reception) 

Friday 24th June (finish 11:15 approx.) 
>>> Key Stage 2 (Years 3, 4, 5, 6) 

Wednesday 29th June (finish 10:45 approx.) 
>>> Key Stage 1 (Years 1, 2) 

Letter to Parents from WCC SEND Team 
Dear all 
Warwickshire has been selected to take part in a national pilot to support Ofsted and the Care Quality 
Commission (CQC) to develop a new special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) inspection frame-
work.  As part of the pilot, they would like to hear the views of parent carers, young people and practi-
tioners working with children or young people with SEND in education, health or care services. 
The survey will run from Monday 13 June and will close at 9am Tuesday 21 June. 
Please take a few minutes to complete the survey and share with parent carers and young people. 
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/YourViewsWarwickshire/  
If you have any queries about the pilot, please email sendlocalareainspection@warwickshire.gov.uk 
Kind regards, 
SEND Local Area Inspection Team 
Warwickshire County Council 

https://gofund.me/ddb7894c
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.smartsurvey.co.uk%2Fs%2FYourViewsWarwickshire%2F&data=05%7C01%7Celliebroderick%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C96a6eea9694248eec46a08da4d47a0b2%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C63790726







